It is understood that the late Professor Williamson has, after providing for a few legacies, bequeathed the residue of his Estate to the endowment of the University. There are many old students and friends of Dr. Williamson who would like his name associated with some permanent memorial, and it is proposed to ask the Trustees to allow the bequest (which will be under \$2,000) to form the nucleus of a fund, to be supplemented by voluntary subscriptions sufficient to establish a fellowship or lecture-ship which would forever be known by his name.

Those in favor of the proposal will be good enough to communicate with me as early as convenient, stating the sum they are disposed to contribute.

SANDFORD FLEMING,

Chancellor of Queen's.

Ottawa, Oct. 2nd, 1895.